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Zero Emission Vehicle Re'gulatioris . . . . . . . . . 

Dear Chairman Nichols: 

On behalf of the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection {MassDEP), I am 
pleased to submit the following comments on California's proposed amendments to the Zero 
Emission Vehicle (ZEV) Program regulations: . 'Overall, Massachusetts supports the ZEV 
revisions. However, we recouunend two important changes. 

Section 177 of the Clean Air:Act (42 U.S.C. 7507) authorizes states outside of California to 
adopt California's standards to control emissions from new motor vehicles .. In 1992, · 
Massachusetts became the first state to adopt the California Low Emission Vehicle (LEV) 
standards. Since the adoption of the LEV program, MassDEP has revised its LEV regulations . 
numerous times to remain consistent :vvith California's requirements to ensure the environmental 
benefits for the Commo1iwealth above and ·beyond the federal regulations. The LEV program in 
California and Massachuseth, has been a great success and has encouraged the auto industry to 
invest in and develop advanced technology vebides such as battery electric vehicles, hybrids, 
and hydrogen fuel-cell vehicles. Tue continued development and placement of these advanced 
technology vehicles is essential to rrieet air quality goals, reduce greenhouse gas emissions that 
contribute to global wanning~ and to protect public health. . . . . 

The proposed revisions to the ZEV mandate would significantly amend the travel provision by 
expanding the provision to battery electric vehicles until 2014 and extending it further into the 
future for fuel cell vehlcles from 2011 to 2017. Automobile manufacturers that place battery 
electric vehicles and fuel celf vehicles priniarily in California would get' cre.dits toward their 
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regula'l'.ory obhgalfon iii.California and-in.all S.ection 177 states. Our concerns are that, under this · 
likely scenario, none of the air quality benefits of these vehicles will accrue·in Massachusetts and 
consumer demand for these vehicles will go unmet further into the future. While this · 
arrangement might liave made sense at one time, it makes little market ·sense today. 
Massachusetts, like California and an increasing number of Section 177 states, has undertaken 
many bold, economy-wide initiatives and incentives to reduce vehicle emissions. Howev:er, 
reduction of e'missions from the transportation sector continues to be one of our bigger . 
challenges. We want to ensure the availability and introduction of advanced technology and zero 
emissions.vehicles so they are availabfo for Massachusetts' consumers. We need these new 
vehicles," not ju~t credits based on their use elsewhere. We strongly believe that more equitable 
distribution of early available battery electric and "fuel cell vehicles to California, Massachusetts 
and other Section 177 states will help meet this market demand, and accelerate biinging these 
vehicles into quicker, full scale production. 

Our specific recommendations on the proposed changes to the ZEV requirements are set forth 
below. · 

1) The proposed expansion of the travel provision to battery electric vehicles 

The proposed revisions would expand the ti~vel provision, now applicable only to fuel cell 
vehicles, to battery electric vehicles (BEVs) until 2014. MassDEP recommends that this 
extension be remov-ed altogether or that the sunset date be moved to 2010. Massachusetts' 
regulations provide the automobile manufacturers flexibility to comply with the 'ZEV mandate by 
allowing them to earn ZEV credits by the early introduction of ZEV s through the alternative 
compliauce plan (ACP). Some manufacturers that opted into the ACP have banked enough 
credits to meet the California' s ZEV percentage requirements. As battery electric technologies 
continue to advance, particularly in light of recent breakthroughs in battery technology and 
increased consumer demand due to fuel prices, Massachusetts and other LEV states should 
receive the same benefits of these new classes of vehicles as California. If the travel provision 
is expanded to BEVs, the number of vehicles placed in Massachusetts and in other Section 177 
states will be severely limited .and we may not se~ delivery of any of these vehicles for the next 
10 years. 

2) The proposed extension of the tra-vel provision from 2011 to 2017 for fuel cell vehicles 

The current 2011 sunset date for the travel provision for fuel cell vehicles should be retained and 
should not be extended to 2017. As mentioned above., Massachusetts has provided the , 
automobile manufacturers Vvi.th the opportunity to bank ZEV credits, which can be used to meet 
the ZEV program require;ments. lfthe extension is added, Massachusetts and other LEV states 
may not receive the next generations of promising fuel celi vehicles for the next 12 years. 

In conclusion, the implementation of the California LEV program in. California and the Northeast 
LEV states has led to the development of advan~ed. vehicle technologies which further 
Califomi;a's and our goal of demoustratiug"vehicles with zero emissions. As a result, the· vehicle 
market, as well as consumer demand, suppo1ts the introduction of battery electric and fuel cell 
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vehicles in all Section 177 states. For these reasons arid those stated above, we believe that the 
extensions proposed by CARB in these amendments are no longer necess~ry. 

Massachusetts looks forward continuing the p¥tnership we have developed with California and 
the other LEV states to advru:i.ce our shared goal of advanced technology, clean vehicles. We 
appreciate the opportunity to present our views on the proposed amendments. Please do not 
hesitate to contact me, or Christine Kirby ofMassDEP at 617-292-5631 or 
Cbristine.Kirby@state.ma. us if you have any questions 

Thank you for your careful consideration of these comments and recommendations. 

Laurie Burt 
Commissioner 

cc: NESCAUM Commissioners and Air Directors 
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